

25th of March 2020

Coronavirus: Statement of the Swiss Society of Neonatology

Dear neonatologists, dear colleagues and friends

The coronavirus pandemia has radically changed our job, our society, and our life. We hope to go through and stay healthy, also in order to be able to help those who require support and treatment.

Many health professionals wish to have clear guidelines regarding prevention, investigations and treatment of our patients and their mothers. As you know, the situation is highly dynamic and knowledge about this virus is very incomplete. The evidence is poor, particularly in newborn infants, who, based on preliminary data, seem to be mainly preserved. The coronavirus pandemia is a public health issue. For those reasons, the Swiss Society of Neonatology does not publish guidelines about this pandemic. We ask you to implement the guidelines delivered by the WHO, the Federal Office of Public Health and the regional/cantonal health authorities. Further, we advise health professionals treating newborn infants to address questions to their regional reference centre and to the cantonal chief medical officer. Many of us also share experiences and questions by emails, which is helpful.

We thank you for your understanding and for your continued efforts towards supporting our newborns and their families. Take care and stay healthy!

Best regards

Prof. R. Arlettaz Mieth President SSN

R. Aletter nich

Prof. S. Schulzke President elect SSN Prof. M. Roth-Kleiner Past president SSN

President

Prof. Dr. R. Arlettaz Mieth UniversitätsSpital Zürich Klinik für Neonatologie 8091 Zürich romaine.arlettaz@usz.ch President-elect

Prof. Dr. S. M. Schulzke University of Basel Children's Hospital, UKBB 4056 Basel sven.schulzke@ukbb.ch Treasurer

Dr. M. Fontana Kinderspital Luzern Klinik für Neonatologie 6000 Luzern 16 matteo.fontana@luks.ch